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Groskin, Horace. Five-Year-Old Song Sparrow. Bird-Banding 16 (3), July

1945:106-107.

Techniques {including banding)

Downing, Stuart C. Color Changes in Mammal Skins During Preparation. Jour.

Mamm.26 (2), May 1945:128-132. (Includes 5 species of birds.)

Newman, Coleman C. Turkey Restocking Efforts in East Texas. Jour. Wildl.

Manag. 9 (4), Oct. 1945:279-289, 1 fig.

Wandell, Willet N. Rapid Method for Opening and Arranging Pheasant Bands.

Jour. Wildl. Manag. 9 (4), Oct. 1945:325, pi. 15.

See also Ecology: Imler; Migration and Flight: Cooke (two titles), Farner.

History, Biography, Bibliography, and Institutions

Grinnell, Hilda W. The Ornithological Writings of Amelia Sanborn Allen. Gull

27 (11), Nov. 1945:41-43.

Holmberg, Severena C. History of The Minneapolis Bird Club. Flicker 17 (3),

Oct. 1945:59-61.

SCHORGER,A. W. Ned Hollister. Passenger Pigeon 7 (3), July 1945:78-83, photo.

(Includes bibliography.)

Paleontology
Howard, Hildegarde. Observations on Young Tarsometatarsi of the Fossil Turkey

Parapavo calif ornicus (Miller). Auk 62 (4), Oct. 1945:596-603, pi. 25, 1 fig.

Wetmore, Alexander. Record of the Turkey from the Pleistocene of Indiana.

Wils. Bull. 57 (3), Sept. 1945:204.

AFFILIATED SOCIETIES

The Georgia Ornithological Society completed a major project on March
15 with the publication of “Birds of Georgia. A Preliminary Check-list and
Bibliography” (University of Georgia Press), the first complete check-list and
bibliography that has been compiled for the state. The Society plans to follow

this technical publication with a popular bulletin on common birds of the state

to supply the demands of schools. Boy Scouts, 4-H Clubs, garden clubs, and others.

Thus the Society is devoting its energies to compiling and publishing material de-

signed to stimulate active interest in ornithology.

Despite the fact that all the younger and most active members of the Society

have been in the armed services, the Society has maintained its membership and
improved its financial position during the past year. Publication of the Oriole

has continued. A spring meeting, consisting of a business session, a field trip, and
the showing of colored movies by Thomas D. Burleigh, was attended by about

45 members.

—

Eugene P. Odum, President


